
III.B 

 

• The appropriateness of the side-projecting mudroom addition;  

• The appropriateness of filling in the plywood openings; and 

• Any other design recommendations. 

 

Front Porch Alteration  

The existing front porch has a low-pitched hipped roof with Tudor arches and stucco siding.  The porch 

only covers the front door.  The applicant proposes extending the porch so that it becomes a full-width 

front porch.  (This house at 15 Grafton St. extended its porch to cover the full width of the front elevation 

prior to the District’s designation.) 

 

The proposed porch structure will be covered in stucco with a hipped roof to match the existing.  The 

description of the work says the porch extension is shallower by 1’ 2” (one foot, two inches) from the 

original porch, though that does not appear to be reflected in the drawings.   

 

Staff requests the HPC’s feedback on: 

• Is the historic design and configuration of this front porch a character-defining feature that should 

be preserved; 

• The appropriateness of extending the existing, historic porch and, if appropriate; 

• If it is appropriate, the configuration of the altered porch. 

 

Side Porch Enclosure 

The applicant proposes to enclose the side porch with multi-lite casement windows.  The Design 

Guidelines state that side porches have been successfully enclosed and are approvable if  compatibly 

designed.  Based on the drawings, Staff cannot determine how much the existing porch openings will be 

reduced as part of the proposal, but Staff notes the distinctive Tudor arch would be eliminated from the 

front elevation of the side porch.  Staff recommends this feature be retained to be considered a compatible 

design.  

 

Staff requests the HPC provide feedback on the proposed side porch enclosure. 

 

Rear Porch/Deck 

Finally, the applicant proposes to install a wrap-around porch at the rear.  To the rear of the addition, the 

porch will be screened-in with a low-sloped roof.  The portion of the rear porch/deck that wraps around 

the northwest corner of the house will be open with a side-loading set of stairs.  The stairs will project 

beyond the historic side roof. 

 

Staff finds that the proposed rear porch is compatible in concept, but that the proposal lacks sufficient 

material specifications to provide more feedback.  Staff requests the HPC provide feedback as to the 

appropriateness of the proposed porch and make any material recommendations.   

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 

Staff recommends that the applicants make any revisions based upon the HPC’s comments and return 

with a HAWP application. 
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